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Monmouth, Illinois

October 2009
Celebrating 85 Years of AAUW in Monmouth!

President’s Report

Ronda Willhardt
“I’ve never known anyone yet who doesn’t suffer a certain restlessness when autumn rolls around.  We’re all eight years old again and anything is possible.”  ~ Sue Grafton
This weekend it has looked and felt like snow is one our possibilities!  I hope all those who enjoyed the splendid scenic drive or Monmouth College homecoming events have since warmed up.  An event certain to warm up your spirit is our monthly branch meeting.  Please join us Monday, October 19th at 7pm at Faith Church.  The program will be given by Dr. Debra Kathen who is board certified in Family Practice Medicine and Holistic and Integrative Medicine.

Women have a strong history as healers.   There earliest, almost exclusive role was as midwives.  With the establishment of medical schools in the Middle Ages, academically educated doctors who were predominantly male guarded their new profession by driving traditionally trained healers (mostly female) out of healing.  Though women maintained a small presence in all branches of medicine, the majority remained in gynecology and obstetrics.

As cities grew, midwives in urban areas were not provided the shelter and food those in rural areas received.  While some municipalities paid salaries to health care providers including midwives, many did not, forcing midwives to charge for their services.  City councils began regulating the profession and by the late Middle Ages, almost every city in Europe had a set of regulations on the training and practice of midwives.  These changes contributed to poor women receiving inferior health care.

In Native cultures, medicine women were as numerous as medicine men.  In addition to their knowledge of herbs and physical healing, medicine women were the local psychologists, therapists, and marriage counselors.  They were responsible for the harmony and emotional balance of the tribe or village.   Women who held supernatural abilities could become shamans.  Shamans were said to have the power to influence the spirit world and manipulate good and evil.

Those interested in the ways women have influenced the western practice of medicine may enjoy The National Library of Medicine’s online exhibit honoring the lives and accomplishments of women medical pioneers.  The website is www.nlm.nih.gov/changingthefaceofmedicine.
“We have to ask ourselves whether medicine is to remain a humanitarian and respected profession or a new but depersonalized science in the service of prolonging life rather than diminishing human suffering.”  ~ Elisabeth Kubler-Ross
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Branch Meeting:

 Introduction to Homeopathy
Joanie Larson                                       

Our Program on October 19th will feature Debra Katchen, M.D.  Dr. Katchen is board certified in Family Practice Medicine and Holistic and Integrative Medicine. She got her medical degree from University of Dominica in Portsmouth, Dominica and Universidad del Noreste in Tampico, Mexico.  She did a Rotating Internship at St. Joseph's Health Centre in Toronto, Canada and studied Anatomic Pathology under Dr. R. Stenger at Beth Isreal Hospital in New York City.
She has her Master’s in Public Health, Master’s in Business Administration and she also did a Clinical Fellowship in Occupational Medicine.  Katchen has had additional education and training in Homeopathic Acute Prescribing, Classical Homeopathy and otolaryngology (ear, nose and throat). 

Katchen was awarded Intern of the Year in 1985; awarded for her work with immigration patients and received the Chief Executive Officer award in her MBA program.  She also attended the Dale Carnegie Institute in Peoria, IL.
Katchen has been active in the Galesburg School District, the Galesburg School Foundation, the Galesburg Tennis Association, the Knox County YMCA and the Discovery Depot in Galesburg.

Katchen has practiced in Knoxville, Galesburg, East Peoria and is now located at 1201 East Broadway, Monmouth.  She has been licensed in several states to practice medicine and currently holds active licenses in Illinois and New Jersey.

Katchen has been published and has given her Introduction to Homeopathy lecture to many groups.  She specializes in Family Practice Medicine with a truly integrative approach using traditional western medicine, homeopathy with energy-based exercises, medication and supplements.  She provides comprehensive medical services, promotes health by advising her patients concerning diet, hygiene, maintaining health and prevention of disease.  Her life experiences have added significant depth to her ability to deliver health care to her patients.  To quote Dr. Katchen:  “I also learn and grow from them along this journey of life”.
Please join us on Monday, October 19th at 7 p.m. at the Faith Church in Monmouth for Dr. Katchen’s presentation.  Following the program, we will hold a business meeting.
¡Adelante! Book Group

Jan DeYoung
Please join us for Book Group on Thursday, October 29th, at 7:00 at Amy Zesbaugh’s home, 300 South B. Street, for a discussion of “Mountains Beyond Mountains” by Tracy Kidder.  If you enjoyed “Three Cups of Tea,” or “Kite Runner,” you are sure to enjoy “Mountains Beyond Mountains.”  Here is one review:

Jonathan Harr, author of A Civil Action: 
The central character of this marvelous book is one of the most provocative, brilliant, funny, unsettling, endlessly energetic, irksome, and charming characters ever to spring to life on the page. He has embarked on an epic struggle that will take you from the halls of Harvard Medical School to a sun-scorched plateau in Haiti, from the slums of Peru to the cold gray prisons of Moscow. He wants to change the world. Certainly this luminous and powerful book will change the way you see it.  
The November selection is Olive Kitteridge by Elizabeth Strout.
AAUW Film Group

Nancy Buban

 
Film group will meet Monday, October 26 at 207 S. 8th at 7:00 to view the 2005 film, Water, directed by Deepa Mehta.  Set in India, the film deals with the plight of widows in traditional Hindu culture.  The year is 1938 when Gandhi’s party is striving to improve women’s rights. Eight year old Chuyia is widowed and sent to a home in the Holy City of Varanasi where widows live in penitence.  She is a disruptive force who makes others confront society’s prejudices.  The movie is subtitled so be prepared to read.  Please join us.    

Public Policy Update
Jan DeYoung

While Congress is wrangling over the Health Care Bill, we need to remember to keep the pressure on our Senators to pass the Paycheck Fairness Act, as well.  This bill, S. 182, is essential for the enforcement of the Equal Pay Act, the first bill signed by President Obama after the Inauguration in January.  The easy way to do this is to log on to AAUW.org and do the “Two-Minute Activist.”  If you haven’t done this before, start now, and promise yourself that you will do it once a month this year!

This is a short summary from the AAUW website: The Paycheck Fairness Act, a much needed update of the Equal Pay Act, is a comprehensive bill that would create stronger incentives for employers to follow the law, empower women to negotiate for equal pay, and strengthen federal outreach, education and enforcement efforts. The bill would also deter wage discrimination by strengthening penalties for equal pay violations and by prohibiting retaliation against workers who ask about employers' wage practices or disclose their own wages.  In short, the bill updates the law to reflect the practices and processes under more recent civil rights laws.

With unemployment rates rising, an unprecedented number of women are now the family breadwinners - making fair pay even more critical, not simply to family economic security but also to the nation's economic recovery.  The Paycheck Fairness Act can help to create a climate where wage discrimination is not tolerated, and give the administration the enforcement tools it needs to make real progress on pay equity. 
EF Fundraiser
Donna Sproston
Once again we are selling Rada cutlery and products to raise funds for our annual branch contribution to the Educational Foundation.  Catalogs will be available at the October 19th meeting, and orders are due at or before the November 16th meeting.  Products arrive quickly and will be here for Christmas giving.  Jonalyn Heaton will have catalogs at the meeting or you can contact her for a copy.  Orders and money should be sent to Donna Sproston or can be turned in at the November meeting.  Orders must be pre-paid.  There is no shipping charge.

It is also possible to order directly from Rada through their website, www.HelpOurFundraiser.com.  The internet ordering number is 500207, and the password is aauw.  Note that the password must be lower case.  There is a shipping charge on orders placed on-line.  
EF News
Donna Sproston

AAUW continues to be one of the world’s leaders in providing funds to women in graduate education.  For the current academic year, AAUW is providing more than $3 million for than 200 fellowships and grants to outstanding women and non-profit organizations that advance the cause of women in education and the workplace.  This includes 66 American Fellowships, 36 International Fellowships, 33 Community Action Grants, 48 Career Development Grants, and 32 Selected Professional Fellowships.  The latter two categories address those professions where women are traditionally under represented.  Learn more at www.aauw.org.
LAF Update
Donna Sproston
        

Four years ago,   AAUW supported teacher and coach Roderick Jackson when his retaliation case went before the U.S. Supreme Court.  Jackson sued the Birmingham (AL) Board of Education after he was fired for complaining about the unequal funding, facilities, and equipment for his girls’ basketball team.  In 2005, the Supreme Court said Title IX protects teachers and coaches against retaliation.  Thus Jackson’s case returned to the District Court, and the parties agreed to settle rather than go to trial.  The Birmingham Board of Education agreed to several Title IX mandates.  Read the rest of the story at AAUW on-line.
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International Corner
Donna Sproston

Barbara Evans of the Elgin branch has compiled an extensive list of books for international enthusiasts.  The list is now on-line on our state website.  Check out www.aauw-il.org where you will find the list under Resources.  It should come as no surprise that Barbara is a retired high school English teacher. 
F Word Presentation
October 14                                                         Trudi Peterson: “Women’s Studies: Past, Present, and Future” in the Morgan Room, MC Poling Hall
Shop for the Cure
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Thursday, Oct. 22

5 to 7:30pm
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Farm Bureau

Over 15 vendors!

  


Branch Meeting:  Oct. 19, 7 p.m., Faith Church
AAUW Film Group: Oct. 26, 7 p.m., 207 S. 8th
¡Adelante! Book Group: Oct. 29, 7 p.m., 300 South B St., Monmouth
Mission Statement: AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education and research.  

Vision Statement: AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.
Value Promise: By joining AAUW, we belong to a 

community that breaks through educational and economic barriers so that all women have a fair chance.

Association Web site: www.aauw.org
AAUW-Illinois Web site:
www.aauw-il.org
Monmouth Branch Web site: http://department.monm.edu/aauw/
AAUW Initiative Editor: Ronda Willhardt, rwilhardt@monm.edu
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